Deer Valley Property Owners’ Association

Annual Meeting Minutes

Saturday, August 1, 2020  

ZOOM Meeting
The Deer Valley Estates Property Owners’ Association (DVEPOA) Annual Meeting was held via ZOOM, due to the social distancing required this year.
BUSINESS MEETING
The meeting was brought to order at 1:00 PM by Jim Wiler, President; other Board members in attendance were Terry Beebe, Linda Kole and Chris Gober.  Karen Erickson, Treasurer and Teresa Downing, Secretary were also present.  Property Owners in attendance were John Beebe, Paul and Cathy Duggan, Paul Erickson, Ken and Sue Ann Gaherty, Tom Harrington, Les Kole, Jerry Libit, Ellen Maxton, Richard McSwain, Trudy Pingree, Charlie Popeck, Kathy Rall, Gail Robel, Jon Robison, Paul and Betsy Romere, Lucy Ruduski, Danielle Stoy and Susie Tipton. 
Overview

Gail Robel gave a brief overview of the meeting in regard to ZOOM protocol.
Thank you for your time, Gail.
Introduction of Owners, Directors, Officers and Committee Chairs
All Owners, Directors, Officers and Committee Chairpersons introduced themselves. 
President’s Remarks – Jim Wiler

· Thank you to the Board of Directors and Committees.  Thank you to Karen Erickson and Teresa Downing, along with all Owners who helped with workdays and behind the scenes.  Please consider the Board of Directors openings and coming out for workdays.
· Terry Beebe would like to thank Jim for his time, experience, projects (large and small) including internet, Bylaws and CCRs and CPR classes.

Also, a thank you to Bill Swapp for his time with the ARC Committee, Board of Directors, tractor work and DVE work days.
· Lucy Ruduski would like to thank the Board of Directors for making this a wonderful neighborhood.

· Linda Kole would like to thank Jim for caring and his care with details.  Jim will be missed.  Terrific Neighbor and friend, appreciate you!
Review and Approval of 2019 Annual Meeting Minutes
Kathy Rall motioned to approve the 2019 Annual Meeting Minutes.  Paul Duggan seconded.  Approval was unanimous.
Old Business
Treasurer’s Report – Karen Erickson
Karen would like to thank Terry Beebe for all her help serving as assistant treasurer, Teresa Downing and the Board of Directors for their support (so I can do this position from home) and all of the volunteers who helped save us money this year.
2018-2019 Year-End 
We had a carryover of $9,859.00 from the previous year. Total Revenues for the 2018-2019 year-end came to $62,382.00. Total Expenditures were $72,400.00.
Road expenses came to $49,425.
Snow expenses came to $12,924.00

At year end we had a cash balance of $2,198.00. 
The Reserve Fund contained $26,000 at year end.

2019-2020 Budget vs. Actual
Our carryover at the beginning of the year was $2,198.00.

Total revenues as of July 18, 2020 came to $75,812.00.
Total Expenditures $66,403.00.
Road expenses were $53,094.00.
Snow expenses were $2,745.00
We currently have $9,903.00 in cash and $28,152.00 in the Reserve Fund.
2019-2020 Budget Projection
The budget shows revenues and expenditures budgeted at $77,372.00.
The major anticipated expenses include $8,000.00 for snow removal, $47,374.00 for roadwork and $9,000.00 for fencing.

Trash fees will stay at $12/month as long as we stay with both dumpsters being emptied twice a week for the entire year.

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Report – Les Kole
There were 19 projects this year covering minor to construction of a new home.  Thanks to the Committee for all of their responses.  There is a new project form now available on the DVE website, please submit to Les Kole.  The ARC has 20 days to make decisions after all data has been received.  The ARC inspects all projects during construction, as well as when completed.
The ARC Committee has approved the following projects since the 2019 Annual Meeting:

Lot 44 – New Driveway                                     Lot 71 – Install driveway culvert

Lot 71 – New roof and house stain
          Lot 69 – Remove siding, add new stucco

Lot 79 – New Shed
                                            Lot 14 – New shed

Lot 31 – Dog run                                                Lot 54 – House exterior paint-new fence

Lot 34 – Rusty metal on garage                       Lot 82 – Rusty metal to house, barn,

           Lot 14 – Privacy fencing                                                    shed, extension to woodshed

           Lot 23 – New Shed                                             Lot   1 – Construction of new home
           Lot 51 – Window replacements                       Lot 47 – New fencing
           Lot 11 – Painting of house exterior                 Lot   5 – Addition of concrete apron to 
           Lot 58 – New Shed
                                                           garage & sidewalk to house
    

                                                                              Lot 58 – Additional carport
    
Current ARC Committee Members are Les Kole - Chair, John Beebe – Vice Chair, Bob Pope, Clark Roach and Ed Walinski.


Welcome Committee (WC) Report – Lucy Ruduski and Lori Swapp
Lucy would like to thank Lori Swapp (co-chair) for help this year. The committee includes Terry Beebe, Cathy Duggan, Ellen Maxton, Linda Pampinella, Betsy Romere and Abbie Wiler.  No visits have been made since March.  A change to the distribution of packets, they will now include non-permanent full and part time residents.
Wildfire Adapted Partnership Report – Les Kole
New name the last 1 ½ years, Wildfire Adapted Partnership.  The Program continues to help Homeowners with mitigation. Owners are encouraged to expand defensible space; mitigation doesn’t last forever.  No current fundraisers, due to COVID-19.  
New Business
2020-2021 Budget 
Same revenue as 2019-2020 budget.  An increase in the budget for the fencing project in 2021. The 2020-2021 budget is the only item on the 2020 ballot for Owners to consider.  The Board of Directors asks the Owners to approve.
Ballot submission and tallying
Ballots were collected and tallied for the acceptance of the 2020-2021 Budget.  Counting and Tallying were completed by Betsy Romere and Sandy Robison.  The Board of Directors thanks them for their time. 
Open Discussion

Dog Issues – Concerns regarding barking dogs in neighborhood, steps to take in resolving:  talk to neighbors, contact county regarding noise ordinance.
All dogs should be on a leash outside of Owner’s property line.

Roads and Snow Removal –All Owners - Concerns were raised over the treatment of roads during the winter.  Why is more money spent on road maintenance and not on snowplowing?  Owner feels winter road treatment is as important as spring maintenance because winter has more safety concerns. 

A few suggestions included using sand and/or ice melt on roads to improve traction and reduce ice buildup. The suggestion was made to ask snowplow drivers regarding other possible methods to remove ice.  

There is a revised Snow Removal Guidelines dated 2020-2021, to be distributed to all Owners. 
Internet Update-John Beebe - The latest submission was made to the state July 15, 2020 which was the same exact form as before and was approved.  While DVE met the requirements, the funding wasn’t available for the January 2020 cycle. There have been Broadband committee changes, so approvals made before may or may not be approved this year.  Another option is to reengineer the system through Corning who makes fiber optic cable.  Sid Arnold and Brainstorm have worked with them before and have been able to cut costs.  Sid would like to submit the DVE project to Corning if the grant request is not approved.  Sid is currently working with Corning on four other projects.  COVID-19 has increased the need for high speed internet services to homes. 

Owners Comments Regarding Internet Update- 
When is CenturyLink adding new fiber?  There will not be any new additions to the box out front, strength is greatly less than promised.  Houses further away will have slower service.

Funding for this project will be from the state of Colorado who receives funding from the Federal Government.

John Beebe states that our service is better now with CenturyLink than before.  Fiber Optics is the optimum solution.  Owners should expect cost per lot information, which has not been finalized, from Sid Arnold/Brainstorm.
Board of Directors Openings – The current Board of Directors will appoint two Owners to fill vacancies. There weren’t any responses in May, when a call for resumes was requested and no responses when a second announcement was made. All Owners who may be interested please contact Terry Beebe, Linda Kole or Chris Gober.

Owners do not need to be a full-time resident but must be an Owner in good standing. If a property is in a Trust, the Owner must be a Trustee. The current Board would like to have these positions filled by August 19, 2020.
Contact Forms – Please return these forms with the most current information.  They are only used in case of an emergency.

Code Red – Register cell numbers for emergency contact.
Establish 2021 Annual Meeting Date and Location
The 2021 Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, August 7, 2021 at the Lions Club Hall, in Bayfield.
Announcement of Ballot Results
A total of 57 ballots were counted and tallied, 50 Yays and 7 Nays for the acceptance of the 2020-2021 budget.   
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:27 PM.
